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April 9, 2021 
 

Main Dining Room Guidelines 

As you can see from items below, we are trying to safely reinstitute services for residents.  At this 

time, Dining Services needs to socially distance tables in the Main Dining room. I understand this is 

not ideal for many of you.  But I ask for your patience and cooperation while we continue to 

navigate through this COVID-19 pandemic.  

 

Travel Update 

Vaccinated residents do not have to self-quarantine after returning from travel and are permitted to 

attend communal activities on campus including dining. Social distancing and masking still remain 

in effect.  

 

Visitors/Guests 

Independent Living guests/companions may enter the Community Center to pick up mail, packages 

and preordered takeout meals from the Café. They must enter through the main entrance, wear a 

mask and proceed to the screening station in the lobby. Main Dining Room remains open to 

residents only at this time. 
 

Scheduled Skilled Nursing visitors should enter through the ambulance entrance and proceed to the 

screening station. 
 

Scheduled Personal Care and Oak Grove visitors should enter through the Oak Grove entrance and 

proceed to the screening station. 

 

Extended Hours 

Beginning Monday, April 12 we have extended the hours to the following: 
 

The Fitness Center will be open daily for residents only (including weekends) from 8 a.m.-7 p.m. 

• Sign out keys at the reception desk after 4:30 p.m. Monday-Friday and on Saturdays 

and Sundays. 

• There will be a limit of five persons in the fitness center at one time. 

• Sign the fitness log and use hand sanitizer 

• Masking and social distancing in effect.  
 

The Computer Room will be open from 8 a.m. to 7 p.m. daily for resident use. Time slots are limited 

to one hour. 

• Reservations may be made by calling the receptionist. 

• Keys must be signed in/out at the reception desk. 

• Extended to two persons at one time 

• Residents must sign the log in the computer room stating which computer was used 

• Masking and social distancing in effect 

 

Smoke Alarm Testing 

JV Electronics will be on site beginning April 12 to test smoke detectors in all patio homes & 

apartments. This will take approximately 6 weeks to complete the campus. Vendor will be 

accompanied by a maintenance employee and will start at building 1 and work their way through 

building 58. Questions can be directed to Maintenance Supervisor, Gary Whoric, at ext. 8599.  

 

Patio Furniture 

Grounds Department plans to put patio furniture out next week at the entrance to scooter parking. 

 

 


